
 

Your neighbourhood, your leadership, your voice 

Spondon Neighbourhood Forum 

Wednesday 12 June 2013,  
Arrive from 6pm - meeting starts at 6.30pm 

Spondon Village Hall, Sitwell Street 

Dear Friends  
Spondon Neighbourhood Forum is a public meeting that takes place four times a year. It gives 
residents an opportunity to raise issues that affect you and the Spondon community and find 
out what is happening in your community. The meeting is attended by your Spondon ward 
Councillors, the Police and officers from other local public services who will be there to provide 
information and answer your questions. The agenda is on page 2. 
  

This Forum meeting will focus on: 

- Low Energy Neighbourhoods Project (page5) 

- Derby Hospitals – NHS Foundation Trust (page 5) 

- Discover Spondon Day 22 June (page 14) 

 
Celebrating Success, Making Spondon Stronger – The meeting will feature the presentation 
of the Spondon Young team of the Year awards. There is also the opportunity for community 
groups and others who attend to share their work, their successes and the impact they have 
had in the community. You can find out how you could support them and get involved in your 
community during the next year. 
 
Making Spondon Safer – Spondon Safer Neighbourhood Team will provide an update on their 
activities in Spondon to make the Spondon community safer and agree Police priorities for next 
3 months. Safer Spondon will have a display where you can purchase security equipment. 
 
Streetpride – an update on plans for using the Streetpride Devolved Budget in 2013/14. 
 
What’s happening in Spondon – information about Discover Spondon Day on 22 June. 
Question Time - An opportunity to ask questions about Spondon and to meet other people 
who care about Spondon. 
  
Spondon Neighbourhood Board - details about Spondon Board members, priorities and 
funding 
 
For more information please contact one of your local Councillors – details on the back page:  
yours sincerely 
 

Cllr Chris Poulter 
 
Councillor Chris Poulter, Chair Spondon Neighbourhood Board 
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Spondon Forum Agenda 
Wednesday 12 June 2013 

6pm meet local services - 6.30pm meeting 
starts Spondon Village Hall, Sitwell Street 

5.30pm – Spondon Councillors Surgery  
6pm –  the chance to meet Spondon Safer Neighbourhood Team, the Neighbourhood 

officer and Spondon Neighbourhood Board members 

6.30pm FORMAL MEETING STARTS  
1. Welcome and introductions Cllr Poulter  

2. Spondon Young Team of the Year Award  
Presentation to 2012/13 Winners 

Cllr Poulter 

3. Low Energy Neighbourhoods Project in Spondon 

Introduction to a low energy project working with Severn Trent Water  

Richard 
Murrell  

4. Derby Hospitals – NHS Foundation Trust 

An update on their strategy for the next five years 

Executive 
Director  

5. Safer Spondon  
Update on Police activities and interventions.  
Agree Police priorities for Spondon  

Police 

6. What’s happening in Spondon and Question Time 
Updates from Councillors and community groups and  sharing 
information on local events, including Discover Spondon 
Opportunity to ask questions 

 
Cllr Poulter 
Community 
Groups 

7. Neighbourhood Reports –  
Note ‘You said – We Did’ from March 2013  
Updates from Partner Services and Neighbourhood Board funding 

 
All Partners 

Date of the next meeting: Wednesday 25 September  2013 – meeting starts at 6.30pm with 

a chance to meet services from 6pm at Edmund Hall, Edmund Road 

 
Visit www.derby.gov.uk/neighbourhoods for more information about Spondon Forum. 
Your Neighbourhood Officer is: Yasmin Fazil, City and Neighbourhood Partnerships, Derby 
City Council, Council House, Corporation Street, Derby, DE1 2FS Telephone 643048 or email: 
Yasmin.fazil@derby.gov.uk   

Your Spondon ward councillors are:  

 Cllr Chris Poulter   (01332) 643640 or 07855 482078 

 Cllr Harvey Jennings  (01332) 233138 or 07985 605234 

 Cllr Evonne Williams  (01332) 664560 

mailto:Yasmin.fazil@derby.gov.uk
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You said, we did … 
Notes from the meeting on 6 March 2013 at Spondon Village Hall 

You said… Your Neighbourhood Team did… 

Community Safety 

Policing Priorities: 
 Anti Social Behaviour on 
Chapelside, Chapel Street, 
Sitwell Street  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Autocrime and Dwelling and 
Non Dwelling Burglaries  

Spondon SNT are concentrating on ASB and crime in Spondon with 
Chapelside as the main focus. . 
On Chapelside interventions taking place including Friday nights 
specifically. 
Working with partners and engaging with young people and 
signposting to positive activities. 
ASB related incidents in and around Chapel Side are being tackled 
by;  

1. Increased patrols in the areas of Chapel Side and 
surrounding streets 

2. Section 30 dispersal order  
3. An anti-sit bar placed on the low wall outside AW LYMN 

funeral directors 
4. Delivering an alcohol intervention project with partners 

including ‘Breakout’  (young persons drug and alcohol misuse 
service). 

5. Mobile 3G Camera installed on the precinct,  
Operation Eason, covert and plain clothes patrols take place at all 
times of day to tackle burglaries and vehicle crime. Targeting known 
individuals.A significant amount of the cars have been left unlocked 
which makes it easier for the thieves. In recent operations in 
Spondon we regularly find 8-10% of vehicles left unlocked, 
something we are hoping to change by passing on the message 
"Lock it or Lose It. Posters been erected. 

CCTV at Costcutter – Does it 
have a cctv system? 

Yes both inside and outside 

Environment and Parks 

None  

Housing 

Stanton Ironworks – a new 
housing development is out for 
consultation is the Board 
aware? 

Councillor Poulter responded that the Council is aware and will be 
responding, also Spondon Board is aware. It was noted there are 
public exhibitions taking place in March. 

Streetpride and Highways 

Parking on Poplar Avenue – 
What has happened to the 
proposal to put a sign on the 
exit from the Coop car park? 

Noted that the Coop were due to install a sign – will chase up 

Sitwell Street Yellow Lines -
the yellow lines in the small 
‘layby’ are a problem. What is 
being done about them? 

The Board has prioritised an investigation into parking and transport 
problems in the village centre as part of the Local transport Plan 
2013/14. The effectiveness of these yellow lines will be included.  

Road side Cleaning/Sweeping 
( Royal Hill Road) – is there a 
smaller roadside cleaner that 
can access the smaller cul de 
sacs? 

When the roadside sweeper/ cleaner cannot access all the tighter 
areas in a cul de sac the smaller footway sweeper is used. If 
residents feel roads are missed by the road sweeper please contact 
Streetpride directly to let them know at Streetpride@derby.gov.uk  

Community Facilities 

Council Youth Clubs – Are Councillor Williams responded that Youth Clubs are not a statutory 
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they going to close down? service and are under pressure to close as part of the Council budget 
pressures. The sessional staff are being given their notice but the 
Spondon Board are keen to fund the youth clubs in Spondon and 
have made an in principle decision to provide some funding from 
their budget allocation subject to funding being available in 2013/14. 
Councillor Williams expressed her support for maintaining the 
existing Youth Service as the main provider. 

 
Police Spondon Safer Neighbourhood Team  
Spondon Safer Neighbourhood Team as at March 2013 
SGT 2483 Lauren Woods, PC 14044 Vicki Marriott, PC 3407 Richard Price, 
PCSO 4453 Kate Bannister, SC 19180 Lauren Smith. SC 19203 Tom Barry. 

Police Surgeries - a confidential service for residents to speak about any issues 
or problems with Spondon Safer neighbourhood team.  From 5pm to 7pm on the 
1st Monday of every month at Spondon Library.  

The Police encourage Spondon residents to attend the 
Spondon forum meeting to raise the problems that worry 
them most so they can be discussed and priorities set by the 
community. The Police will provide an update on activities in 
response to each priority at the forum on 6 March: What we 
have done since November is outlined below: 
In March 2013 you said the Policing priorities in 

Spondon were: 
1. Auto crime and dwelling burglaries. 
2. Anti-social behaviour – Chapelside, Chapel Street and Sitwell Street.  
 

Your Police, Your Views 2013 
  
Invitation on behalf of the Chief Constable and the Police and Crime Commissioner for 
Derbyshire 
 You are invited to attend one of the Your Police Your Views Public Engagement events being held 
across the county between May and September. The events will be attended by Commissioner Alan 
Charles and a Chief Officer from the Constabulary to meet and greet residents and deliver formal 
presentations about the role of the PCC, local policing, performance and current crime trends. The Chair 
of your local Community Safety Partnership will also be in attendance. 
 Following the presentations, which will cover the work taking place to make the county safer, members 
of the public who attend will be invited to ask questions and raise any further policing issues of interest 
or concern.  
As we will be providing tea, coffee and biscuits it would be helpful if you could let us know if you are 
intending to come along by calling 0300 122 6000 or e-mailing pccoffice@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk 
stating which venue you plan to attend.  
 Please extend this invitation to friends or colleagues who would be interested in policing in Derbyshire. 
 The dates and venues are as follows: 
 11 June 2013 The Arena, 1 Rutland Street, Ilkeston, DE7 8DG 
  4 July 2013 The Darwin Suite, Assembly Rooms, Market Place, Derby, DE1 3AH 
 17th September Sharpe’s Pottery Museum, West Street, Swadlincote, DE11 9DG 
 These events will start at 7 p.m. Tea, coffee and biscuits will be available from 6.30 p.m. 
  

mailto:pccoffice@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
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Ozbox in Spondon 
The Spondon Safer Neighbourhood Team with funding from Spondon Neighbourhood Board 
funded weekly Ozbox sessions from December every Wednesday evening from 5.15 to 6.15pm 
at Spondon Village Hall. However, the sessions were suspended in April due to the Ozbox 
trainers being needed elsewhere. The continuation of the sessions is being reviewed by the 
Police on 13 June – when they will be either re launched immediately, re launched at a later 
date or cancelled. 
Ozbox sessions are now running at West park School for young people after school. 

Low Energy Neighbourhoods Project 

The Council’s Climate Change Team is working with the support of Severn Trent Water over 
the next two years to provide advice and information to Spondon residents about how to use 
energy and water more efficiently at home and what financial support is available to reduce 
bills. This advice/information will be given over the telephone and at local surgeries/events.  
Home visits will be available in specific circumstances.  There will also be a series of 
workshops and training sessions, as well as some help for small businesses.  Local schools will 
also be involved. To find out more come along to the forum on 12 June. See pages 18 and 19 
for current schemes. 

Spondon Young Team of the Year 2012/13 

Spondon Neighbourhood Board is pleased to announce that the joint winners of the 2012/13 
award are Spondon Cricket Club Under 11’s Hardball Team and the West Park School Year 11 
Boys Basketball Team 2012. The award aims to promote the achievements and successes of 
young people in Spondon who have taken up the opportunity to succeed in their chosen sport 
or pastime. Both the winning teams impressed the Board, Spondon Cricket Club U11 hardball 
teams was undefeated and supported other teams in their successes West Park Basketball 
team impressed by finishing 3rd in the National Schools Championships and their willingness to 
return to school to help coach the lower age groups. 

 
 

Briefing for Spondon Neighbourhood Forum 
 

Derby Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust is coming along to the Spondon Neighbourhood Forum on 12th 
June to present their hospital strategy for the next 5 years 2013 – 2018. 
 
The Derby Hospitals would like to share their vision and plans for working in partnership with other local 
health and social care providers to ensure they provide quality care for the community they serve that 
puts people at the heart of everything they do. 
They will also share the current changes the NHS is facing with an aging population, increasing public 
expectation and more patients having long term chronic conditions and how, as a Trust, they are rising 
to these challenges. 
Please come along to have your say on what this means for you. 
 

WOULD YOU LIKE YO KNOW MORE ABOUT DERBY HOSPITALS? 
If you would like to be kept up to date on hospital services and changes in the NHS then you can 
become a member and receive free magazines and updates. You can also get invites to events and 
shop discounts. This is your chance to become more involved and play a key role in how the hospitals 
are run. You can sign up on line at this link or sign up at the Forum meeting on 12th June.   
http://www.derbyhospitals.nhs.uk/members/become-a-member/ 

http://www.derbyhospitals.nhs.uk/members/become-a-member/
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Derby Homes Report – Spondon 
 
Background 
Derby Homes manages almost 500 council houses in Spondon including flats, bungalows and 
houses.  
The current opening hours for Sussex Circus Local Housing Office -   

 
 
 
 
 
 

Vacant Properties  
Derby Homes currently have four vacant properties in Spondon. We aim to re-let empty 
properties within 25 days. We allocate our properties through the Derby City Council’s 
Homefinder system on www.derbyhomefinder.org. More details can be obtained from Sussex 
Circus Local Housing Office or by contacting Derby Homes on 888777. If you want to register 
for Derby Homefinder, please complete an online housing application via 
www.derbyhomefinder.org. 
Antisocial Behaviour Live Cases 
We currently have four open antisocial behaviour cases in Spondon. The majority of these 
relate to noise nuisance. 
North East Housing Focus Group 
Next North East Housing Focus Group is on Thursday 18th July 2013 at 
Conniston Crescent Community Room, starting at 6pm. For more information about this please 
contact the Enquiry Centre on 01332 888777 and ask for the Resident Involvement Team. 
Enquiry Centre 
To contact Derby Homes, always call the Enquiry Centre first on 01332 888777, whether it’s for 
a repair or a general enquiry, whether you’re a tenant, leaseholder or business customer, they 
will be able to help. Enquiry Centre is open: Monday to Friday, 8am-8pm.Saturday, 9am-12pm. 
Derby Homes Energy Efficiency Team                                                                     Our Energy 
Efficiency Team provides free advice to tenants and leaseholders on how they can save energy 
and reduce their bills. We want to encourage as many people as possible to improve energy 
efficiency and cut their carbon footprint.  We do this by providing energy saving tips and advice, 
as well as guidance on using energy monitoring equipment. We also provide information about 
the grants that are available to help make homes more energy efficient 
Call the Enquiry Centre on 01332 888777 and ask for the Energy Efficiency Team for advice on 
how you can start saving energy and money as well as making your home warmer. 

 

Monday  9am to midday 

Tuesday  9am to midday 

Wednesday  9am to midday 

Thursday  9am to midday 

Friday  9am to midday 

Spondon Neighbourhood Board 
Spondon Neighbourhood Board consists of the three local ward councillors, local residents, 
and representatives from local community groups, businesses and public services such as 
Police, Derby Homes and Derbyshire Fire and Rescue Service. The board leads on behalf of 
the Spondon neighbourhood and aims to improve relationships between Spondon communities 
and public services, agree priorities for your neighbourhood, and influence decisions that reflect 
the views of local residents. It meets every three months to review actions against local 
priorities, find ways to tackle local issues and encourage local people to take part in decisions 
about their lives and communities.  

Board Membership 2013-14 

http://www.derbyhomefinder.org/
http://www.derbyhomefinder.org/
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Spondon Neighbourhood Board is chaired by Councillor Chris Poulter, with Councillor Harvey 
Jennings and Councillor Evonne Williams as vice chairs. 
Resident Board members – 

 Susan Miller,  

 Jonathan Smales 

 Peter Berry 

 Fr Julian Hollywell 
Community Organisations Representatives – 

 Jennifer Slatcher – Spondon Community Association,  

 Mark Davis – Spondon Traders Association,  

 Corinne Eyre – Parish Church of St Werburghs  

 Tom Strachan – Neighbourhood Watch 
Youth Club Representatives -  Jaymie Brown, Courtney Austin, Sian Howard, Beth Cholerton  
Nicole Cokayne, Nicole Oakley, Clarissa Norbury-Swannick 
Council Advisors are Richard Smail, Ruth Hardy and Dawn Dagley 
If you are interested in being a Board member or part of a sub group please contact 
Richard Smail on 01332 643045 or one of your Spondon Councillors 

Spondon Neighbourhood  
Board aims to: 
 create a vision for Spondon neighbourhood 
 set local priorities and plans 
 encourage local people to take part in 

decisions about their lives and the 
Spondon community 

 strengthen the role of the Spondon 
councillors as community leaders 

 create better relationships between the 
Spondon community and public services 

 support public services to work with the 
Spondon communities. 

At Spondon Neighbourhood 
Forum, residents can: 
 raise local issues and concerns 
 identify key priorities for action 
 meet and talk to local ward councillors and 

local services such as the Police 
 find out what’s happening in Spondon 
 meet other residents who care about their 

neighbourhood  

Spondon Neighbourhood Info 

The Board funds pages every month in C&C 
of Spondon to keep local people informed 
about Board activities, local groups and the 
Spondon Forum. Make sure you read the 
C&C every month to keep up to date 

Spondon Neighbourhood Board 
Sub Groups 

The Board has developed sub groups to help 
identify actions to tackle the Board priorities. 
The Sub groups are: 

1. Communications 

2. Highways, Cleaner, Greener, Planning 

3. Safer Spondon 

4. Spondon Youth Initiative  

5. Village Rejuvenation Team  

Each sub group aims to address a Board 
priority. 

More information about Spondon 
Neighbourhood Board and Forum is available 
on the Council website at this link 
www.derby.gov.uk/neighbourhoods  In 
addition find out more about Spondon at the 
Spondon Community Association website 
www.hcsltd.f9.co.uk or 
www.Spondononline.co.uk   

Spondon e-newsletter 

Spondon Board supports the Spondon e-
newsletter as an easy way to find out what’s 
happening in Spondon. If you want to be 
included in the distribution email 
newsletter@spondon.info  

http://www.derby.gov.uk/neighbourhoods
http://www.hcsltd.f9.co.uk/
http://www.spondononline.co.uk/
mailto:newsletter@spondon.info
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Spondon Board Achievements 2012/13  
Some examples of last years achievements. Pick up a copy of the booklet at your Library or 
from a Spondon Councillor  
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Spondon Neighbourhood Funding 2012/13 
Spondon Neighbourhood Board has funding available from  its Community Budget from Derby 
City Council for 2013/14 to fund local Community and Voluntary groups or services to help 
tackle the Spondon Board priorities for 2013/14 listed below. The Board is developing specific 
actions to address these priorities. 

 Build a stronger Spondon Community  

 A better built and natural environment  

 Being safe and feeling safe  

 An active and cultural life  

 Creating a thriving and vibrant Spondon,  

 Create a healthier Spondon community 

Applying for Funding 
 Voluntary and community groups, local service providers such as council departments 

and the police and local councillors can apply for funding 

 Applications can be made for revenue or capital costs  

 Initiatives or projects must serve and benefit people living in the Spondon ward.  

 Applications must contribute to at least one of the Neighbourhood Board’s agreed 
priorities.  

If you have a project that aims to tackle one of the Spondon Board priorities and want more 
information on Neighbourhood Board Funding and deadlines please contact Richard Smail on 
01332 643045 or email richard.smail@derby.gov.uk or one of your Spondon Councillors. 

Priority Focus on 

1. Build a stronger 
Spondon Community 

 Communicate work of Spondon Board 

 Gather views of young people and engage them in decisions 

 Promote ways to get involved 

 Support formation of community groups 
 

2. A better built and 
natural environment 

 

 Make roads and footways safer in Spondon  

 Improve accessibility of facilities 

 Tackle vehicle parking issues, and improve public transport 
and cycling improvements in the Village centre 

 Reduce heavy goods vehicles through the Village 

 Improve the environment and open spaces 

 Reduce the challenges posed by climate change 

 Reduce dog mess and litter 

 Improve the area around Sandringham Drive/Dale Road  

3. Being safe and feeling 
safe 

 Reduce antisocial behaviour  

 Tackle auto crime 

 Crime prevention - dwelling burglary 

 Reduce the fear of crime 

 Tackle safety around schools 

4. An active and cultural 
life 

 Create a thriving and vibrant Spondon 

 Promote Spondon as a place to live, shop and visit 

 Develop and improve positive activities and facilities for 
young people 

 Promote and improve activities and facilities for older people 

 Promote community events 

5. Create a healthier 
Spondon community 

 Improve access to health provision 

 Tackle obesity 

 Support local GP Practices priorities 

mailto:richard.smail@derby.gov.uk
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Funding has been approved so far in 2013/14 as follows:  
Organisation Project Total  

Children and Young People, 
Derby City Council 

Two Youth Clubs at Craddock Avenue  £6,487.36 

Children and Young People, 
Derby City Council 

Friday Night Dance Group  £650 

 Total  £7,137.36 

 Balance £6,729.64 

 

Streetpride Devolved Budget 2013/14 
Spondon Neighbourhood Board has agreed work within its new Streetpride Devolved budget  
of £17,333 to improve roads, footways, accessibility, environment, street scene, school safety, 
cleanliness and much more in Spondon in 2013/14 
 

Activity Detail 
Funding 
allocated 

Projects to encourage safety around 
schools and reduce car use 

At all four Spondon primary schools  
pedestrian training and Be Safe Be Seen 

campaign  
£4,388 

Speed Indicating Device (SID) 
installations 

Respond to residents concerns in speeding 
‘hot spots’ such as Sandringham Drive, 

Locko Road 
£1,570 

Dropped kerb 
 

Chapel lane/Sancroft Road to aid disabled, 
elderly, and those using push chairs 

£2,500 

Bulky waste collection service 
Support households clear bulky waste. Start 

date to be confirmed. 
£1,000 

Gully cleansing 
To clear gullies which get blocked due to 

leaves or, silt. Locations to be agreed. 
Suggestions welcomed 

£160 

Extra jitty( footway) cleansing 
To clear more frequently jitties which are 

subject to litter and waste. Locations to be 
agreed. Suggestions welcomed 

£400 

Plant bulbs and maybe trees, shrubs 
in various locations in wide highway 

verges and grass areas 

To improve landscape and visual 
appearance. Locations to be agreed. 

Suggestions welcomed 
£700 

Provide extra street type litter bins in 
areas where dog fouling and litter a 

problem 

Reduce locations where litter and dog mess 
a problem Locations to be agreed. 

Suggestions welcomed 
£2,098 

Parks Ranger Service Deep Clean of 
Parks 

To deep clean outside edges of parks to 
improve appearance of parks/open spaces. 

Locations to be confirmed 
£200 

Footpath to toposcope on Dale Park 
Complete work started to create ‘The Board 

Walk’ 
£3,000 

Refurbish cast iron street name plates 
 

To improve visual appearance. To confirm 
other locations. Suggestions welcomed 

£200 
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Mechanical Footway sweeping 
To respond to reduction in service Locations 

to be confirmed 
£500 

Mechanical Road sweeping 
To respond to reduction in service Locations 

to be confirmed 
£500 

 

Spondon Highways and Transport priorities for 2013/14 
The Board has agreed the Highways and Transport priorities for the 2013/14 Local Transport 
Programme and subject to funding being provided they are: 

Priority 1  
Spondon Village Transport  
Strategy 

Investigation into and development of a 
transport strategy for the Village with design 
and implementation of the highest priorities - 
should budget allow. 

Priority 2 

Dale Road Shops – Further 
work needed to confirm land 
ownership and private 
commitments 

Investigation into pedestrian, cycling and 
vehicular accessibility, visibility and parking 
problems with design of solutions. Including 
implementation of solutions within the 
highway should budget allow. 
 

 

Spondon Councillor Surgeries  
Councillors Evonne Williams, Chris Poulter and Harvey Jennings hold regular surgeries in 
Spondon. It is another way to ask a question, get more information or find out what’s happening 
in Spondon. You can find out more details about their surgeries by contacting Members 
Services 01332 643640. Next surgery is on: 

Wednesday 12 June at 5.30pm at Spondon Village Hall, Sitwell Street  
 

Councillor Evonne Williams  
Tel: 01332 664560 
 e-mail: 
evonne.williams@derby.gov.uk 

 

Councillor Christopher Poulter 
Tel: 01332 643640 or 07855 
482078. e-mail: 
christopher.poulter@derby.gov.uk  

 

Councillor Harvey Jennings  
Tel: 01332 233138 or 07985 
605234. e-mail: 
harvey.jennings@derby.gov.uk 

 

What’s Happening in Spondon 

New Blue Bins Went Live on 4
th

 June 

Over 80,000 larger, 240 litre blue bins have been delivered to houses across Derby 

over the past 9 weeks to help make recycling easier.  

On Friday 7th June the new bigger blue bins will be collected in Spondon so paper and 
cardboard can be recycled in the blue bin alongside the glass bottles and jars, cans, tins and 
aerosols and plastic bottles and containers and cartons. This will make recycling in Derby easy 
and more efficient by cutting down the number of collection containers (householders will no 
longer need the blue or orange bags), and the number of vehicles to collect different materials.  
All the materials collected in the blue bin will be sorted by our contractor Biffa at their Aldridge 

mailto:evonne.williams@derby.gov.uk
mailto:christopher.poulter@derby.gov.uk
mailto:harvey.jennings@derby.gov.uk
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Materials Recycling Facility and go on for recycling.  
 
If householders don’t have the blue bin due to space issues they can start recycling paper and 
cardboard together in the orange bag. Replacement recycling bags can still be picked up at your 
local library or the Council House.  
 
There are a few houses in the Derby wards of Normanton, Abbey, Arboretum and Mackworth that 
have not received the larger blue bins. Recycling will remain the same at these properties until 
further notice.  
 
Recycling at flats and other shared, communal sites will not change. 

  
So, just a couple of things to remember:  
From 4th June please remember to recycle all your paper and cardboard in the blue 
bin with your other recyclables.  

Your collection day will not change but your collection time might so please make sure 
your blue bin is out by 6:30am.  

Please wash and squash your plastic bottles and cartons and flatten your cardboard to fit more in 
your blue bin. We can only empty one blue bin from each home and we will not be able to take 
recycling that will not fit in your blue bin.  

Later in the year we will be in contact about taking away your smaller blue bin.  
 
If you have any queries about the service go to www.derby.gov.uk or call Derby Direct on 0333 
2006981. 

Spondon Town Team Awarded £10,000 
Spondon Traders Association(STA), Spondon Community Association and Spondon 
Neighbourhood Board are working together as the Village Rejuvenation Team ( also known as 
the Spondon Town Team) to deliver improvements in Spondon using the Portas Pilot £10,000. 
The aim is to use the funding to contribute to improve, develop, sustain the Village Centre as a 
place to visit and shop.  
The funding has so far ben allocated as follows: 
£5,000 to help deliver parking and transport improvements coming out of the investigation into the 
transport and parking problems in the Village Centre. 
£2,000 to help fund Discover Spondon Day on 22 June including Entertainment, insurance, 
$pondon$ funding, and publicity. 
The remaining £3,000 has still to be allocated to projects and initiatives that will take place before 
April 2014. 

Speed Indicator Device (SID) 
The Board has funded a Speed Indicator Device (SID) for use in Spondon as a way of changing 
drivers behaviour. SID was located on Moor Street and next stop is now on Sandringham Drive.  
Feedback on the impact of the SID and vehicle speeds will be presented to Spondon Board.  

 
 

 

http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.onwarddrivertraining.co.uk/images/Speed_Indicator_Device.jpg%3F287&imgrefurl=http://www.onwarddrivertraining.co.uk/news_8.html&usg=__vIIOh5zS7zhUP2GX4SqfBOAhzmg=&h=260&w=200&sz=24&hl=en&start=37&zoom=1&tbnid=AS6cuxiY5VJhXM:&tbnh=112&tbnw=86&ei=KOO3Tr2SH8Tp8QPivs34BA&prev=/search%3Fq%3Dspeed%2Bindication%2Bdevice%26start%3D20%26um%3D1%26hl%3Den%26cr%3DcountryUK%257CcountryGB%26newwindow%3D1%26safe%3Dactive%26sa%3DN%26gbv%3D2%26tbm%3Disch&um=1&itbs=1
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Craddock Avenue Open Space Allotments Plans 
Coffee morning on Tuesday 18 June 10am to 1pm 
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Discover Spondon Day on Saturday 22 June 2013 
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Craddock Avenue Youth Club  

Spondon Neighbourhood Board has allocated funding to the Children and Young people 
Service to continue to run a youth club in Spondon at Craddock Avenue. The Youth 
Club was at risk of closing due to Council budget pressures but Spondon Board has 
agreed to use £6,487.36  of its Community Budget funding in 2013//14 to allow the club 
to stay open and run two nights a week in term time until March 2014. Some of the 
special events planned on Tuesdays are from 6.15 pm – 8.45 pm for age 11 - 15 
years. 30 pence a session. For more details contact Ruth Hardy 07812 300929 or 
email ruth.hardy@derby.gov.uk   

 Tuesday 4th June Arts & Crafts for Fathers Day 

 Tuesday 11th June Team building games 

 Tuesday 18th June Games on the park 

 Tuesday 25th June Board games & general knowledge quiz 

 Tuesday 2nd July Lets cook 

 Tuesday 9th July Wii session 

 Tuesday 16th July Chill zone & discussion 

 Tuesday 23rd July Outdoor sports 
 

 
Village Improvement Committee -  Improvements to 
Dale Road Park 
The toposcope is now in place on Dale Park the Spondon Board with support from 
the Village Improvement Committee are now funding a new path in time for the 
official unveiling on 13 July 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:ruth.hardy@derby.gov.uk
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Dale Park – Picnic in the Park on 1
st

 August 

 
 

Multi Operator ticket is here… 

 
 
For historic reason bus services in Derby are divided very much on geographical lines with 
different bus companies’ service different parts of the city.  There are very few places where bus 
companies compete along the same routes.  This can make it difficult for people to make cross 
city journeys as it often means they have to switch between bus operators and buy multiple 
tickets to complete their journey. 
To overcome this problem Spectrum, a joint operator day ticket was launched in April.  This ticket 
allows unlimited bus travel on most ARRIVA Midlands, trent barton, Littles, Notts and Derby and 
Kinchbus services within the Derby City area for the day.  An adult ticket costs £5.50 and a child 
ticket costs £3.50. 
A smart ticket is being developed with a proposed launch date of March 2014………..  
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Derby Strategic Bus Partnership Route 
Champion 

There are over fifty bus routes operating in Derby City Council area and the city has been divided up into 
area corridors. Aa number of residents have volunteered to be a Bus Route Champion. They are frequent 
bus users who will provide the Strategic Bus Partnership an extra pair of eyes and ears into local 
improvements to the bus network.  For more details see this link http://www.derby.gov.uk/transport-and-
streets/public-transport/better-by-bus/partnership/     

   
 Inspiring Derby Week 2013 

It’s here!  Inspiring Derby 2013 takes place from Monday 24 June to Sunday 30 June and is 
bigger and better than ever. If you want to be inspired and to be proud of Derby then find out 
about all the ways the city is showing off its people, places and the work being done to make 
your city a better place to live and work and visit. 

Derby has lots to offer and good things happen here everyday – if you want to be part of it and 
share something positive and inspirational there will be something in the programme that suits 
you. There are exciting and fun activities, ranging from arts and culture, health and well being 
and history and heritage to conservation and the environment, sport and leisure and enterprise 
and business. So don't miss out – get booking! For details follow this link to the programme.  

Programmes will also be available at local libraries, community centres and Council offices. 
 Please help us to show off Derby loudly by promoting the programme as widely as possible. 

Inspiring Derby 2013 programme and get booking now!  
For more information call 01332 640824 or email partnerships@derby.gov.uk  
 

Derbyshire Fire and 
Rescue Service 
Community Fire Safety 
Champions 
Derbyshire Fire & Rescue Service is looking for people to become community fire safety 
champions in their local community or workplace. The idea behind the scheme is to spread the 
word about the importance of fire safety in the home as wide as possible across the county and 
raise awareness about the impact fire can have on lives. Members of the scheme sign up to 
receive information about the latest campaigns being run and supported by the Service, which 
they then can then pass on to their local community, organisation or workplace, or put up the 
campaign posters in community centres, meeting centres or workplaces. 
 
If you would like to become a Community Fire Safety Champion or just receive the newsletter, 
email your name and address (please include your postcode) to firesafetychampions@derbys-
fire.gov.uk. Your details will be stored electronically on a database, which will be reviewed on 
an annual basis. You can ask to be removed from the database at any time. Your details will 
not be used for any other purpose. 

http://www.derby.gov.uk/transport-and-streets/public-transport/better-by-bus/partnership/
http://www.derby.gov.uk/transport-and-streets/public-transport/better-by-bus/partnership/
http://www.derby.gov.uk/media/derbycitycouncil/contentassets/documents/neighbourhoodpartnerships/neighbourhoodboardforumpapers/Derby-City-Council-Inspiring-Derby-2013.pdf
mailto:partnerships@derby.gov.uk
mailto:firesafetychampions@derbys-fire.gov.uk
mailto:firesafetychampions@derbys-fire.gov.uk
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Derby Home Energy Advice Service Scheme 
sheet 
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Ways to contact us 

There are a number of other ways to raise a local issue or report a complaint 
without waiting for your next Forum.   
Please contact one of the following to report issues: Derby Direct - 293111 
General enquiries or email customerservices@derby.gov.uk 
 

Streetpride - 0333 2006981 This number is charged at local rate 
Email Streetpride@derby.gov.uk 
To report potholes, fly tipping, litter, dog fouling, grounds maintenance, graffiti, 
vandalism and damage to street furniture, abandoned vehicles and broken/ faulty 
street lights  

Environmental Enforcement Response Service- 642020 to report evidence 

about fly tipping, dog fouling, fly posting, graffiti and littering. 
 

Derby Direct - 255260 
To report issues relating to pest control and for information about the family 
information service 
 

Police - 101- non-emergency calls 
Police - 999 - For emergencies only 
 

Crime Stoppers - 0800 555 111  
To report information anonymously 
 

Patient Advice and Liaison Service – 0800 032 32 35 
When you need advice, help or information about your local health service 

Your Spondon ward councillors are:  

 Cllr Harvey Jennings (01332) 233138    harvey.jennings@derby.gov.uk 

 Cllr Evonne Williams (01332) 664560 evonne.williams@derby.gov.uk 

 Cllr Chris Poulter (01332) 643640   christopher.poulter@derby.gov.uk 
 

Or attend a local councillor's surgery - details are available from Derby City Council 
Members' Services - telephone 643640 
  
 
Your Neighbourhood Officer 
Yasmin Fazil, Derby City and Neighbourhood Partnerships, Council House, Corporation 
Street, Derby DE1 2FS  
e-mail,  yasmin.fazil@derby.gov.uk tel: 643048 
 
For further information about neighbourhood working contact your local 
Neighbourhood Manager,  or email neighbourhoods@derby.gov.uk or visit 
www.derby.gov.uk/neighbourhoods 

 

 

 

 

mailto:harvey.jennings@derby.gov.uk
mailto:evonne.williams@derby.gov.uk
mailto:christopher.poulter@derby.gov.uk
mailto:yasmin.fazil@derby.gov.uk
mailto:neighbourhoods@derby.gov.uk
http://www.derby.gov.uk/neighbourhoods

